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~Promoting quality beginnings

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
March 17th, 2020
11:15-12:00
	Committee Members & Staff:

P = Present      A = Absent        E=Excused         
Chair: Pr. Aleese Kenitzer P
Vice Chair:  Tasha Wall P
Director Whitney Howell P
Treasurer:  Jerri Robison P
Secretary: Scott Dahlke P 11:45 arrival
Minutes completed by Whitney Howell

	Meeting: Executive Committee
Location: 

ISU Extension & Outreach 
Muscatine County

Muscatine Iowa 52761


Called to Order: The Executive Committee meeting was called to order by Chair Kenitzer at 11:21am
1. Review of Consent Agenda: Robison brought up the new lines on the claim sheet showing our interest. We also discussed the Bilingual Health Associate claims as they are coming in as a salary employee instead of the contracted hourly. The claim sheet numbers didn’t match up. Howell will reach out for clarification on all funding sources and percentages covered by all funders of the position. Robison also discussed the Daycare line showing 34% Howell shared she reached out to all the daycares and agencies and reminded them of submission deadlines. This month we got caught up on daycare submissions.
Motion by Wall Seconded by Kenitzer

2. Preschool & Transportation Scholarship Application: Howell went over the new application for scholarships discussing how there used to be multiple applications and a lot of follow up with the families not completing the necessary requirements. The new application has put the two together with hopes they will complete all necessary information with less needed follow-up. Informational item
3. Mini Grant Applications: Howell discussed the three applications we received are all in good standing and should be funded. However the money set aside for mini grants should be moved to cover the influx in daycare costs through the end of this fiscal year. Without moving those funds we won’t be able to cover daycare costs through the end of the year and that would then leave families to cover the entire cost of childcare. Howell also discussed her site visit with WAGE$ and her request for them to amend their budget showing a truer estimation of spending freeing up around $5,000 to be allocated elsewhere. Options for the mini grants are to fund them now at a lesser award or wait until Fall and potentially fully fund them. Kenitzer asked what our carry-forward looked like currently. Howell also discussed a meeting with the State Directors prior in the week where we are anticipating a one year #0% carryforward allowance. Howell advised we are in line for less than 20% currently but with COVID-19 things are changing by the minute and contractors are not going to be able to complete specific items in their contracts due to necessary alterations in their work. Howell also shared that a supplemental budget was passed last night by legislation based on last years numbers. We will have to put together a two month budget and wait on our allocations from the state and then do a budget amendment. 
Motion by Kenitzer to hold off mini grant awards until fall with the anticipation to fully fund them then. Seconded by Robison.
4. Director Update
Community Diaper Bank: Howell indicated inventory is dwindling in larger sizes. She believes the April Drive will replenish it. We are officially a part of the network and can buy discounted now. When buying discounted we also buy in bulk and an order will cost about $4,500. Fundraisers are set up with the hopes to purchase at that discounted rate. Robison discussed the need for larger sizes specifically size 7 because we are not carrying pull-ups. Howell also mentioned the West Liberty Early Learning Center has reached out about being a diaper distribution site. Howell believes it will be a great outlet to a new community.
Childcare Fast Track Training: Still on track for the first week of June 
Site Visits – Howell has two visits left at Public Health to discuss Child Care Nurse Consultant and Coordinated intake. Howell will meet with them virtually this week and have a summary of all visits to present to the board next month.
Shirts: Robison brought up getting shirts printed for board members and staff for branding and marketing, Howell will get quotes and a design put together.
COVID-19 – Kenitzer asked what could we do currently in an effort to help with the current state of the community. Howell shared that in her meeting with the state directors we were told to tread lightly because each county has an emergency management plan and will receive federal dollars. We need to be careful as to where we spend our money and how we pay for our contracted services because they will be altering how care and services are provided. Howell is receiving updates as we speak on how things are changing and what we need to do.
5. Open Forum:  None 
6. Next Meeting: April 21, 2020, at 11:15 Location TBD
7. Adjournment at 11:51am
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